
 

04/28/2022 

MEMO 
 

COVID-19 Update 

Dear residents, staff, families, and the greater community, 
 
The Leadership Team became aware of a staff member who tested positive on Tuesday 
April 26th, 2022.  The staff member is a non-clinical staff member who was 
asymptomatic and had limited contact with other staff and residents.  Contact tracing 
has been completed and secondary testing during contact tracing did not reveal any 
transmission.  The facility is following the current Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention’s recommendations for quarantine.  The employee is resting at home and 
will be eligible for return on Saturday April 30th, 2022, if the employee remains 
asymptomatic. 
 
As a follow up from the Intergenerational Child Center (ICC) memo on 04/18, the 
previous staff exposures have passed and no further transmission has been detected 
through testing.  As a reminder, the Leadership Team has decided to temporarily 
discontinue Intergenerational Programming until further notice as the King County Rates 
of Infection (368.8 per 100,000 people – 04/16/22) continue to rise.  As usual, the team 
will monitor the rates to determine when the best time is to reopen intergenerational 
programming again. 
 
If you have further questions or concerns, please contact the appropriate Team Leader 
listed below. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Bayview Leadership Team 
 
 

Chief Executive Officer Nancy Weinbeck x3110 206.281.5762 nweinbeck@bayviewseattle.org  

Director of Intergenerational 
Children’s Center 

Heather Cross x3130 206.281.7330 hcross@bayviewseattle.org  

Health Services Administrator Joel Smith – NHA x3357 206.281.5747 jsmith@bayviewseattle.org 

Director of Nursing Janice Pate – RN x3354 206.281.5778 jpate@bayviewseattle.org 

Director of Assisted Living Pamela Yeo x2127 206.281.5755 pyeo@bayviewseattle.org  

Life Enrichment Manager Jessenia Cruz x2313 206.281.5759 jcruz@bayviewseattle.org  
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